
April 4, 2023 

MINUTES OF BERNVILLE BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING APRIL 4, 2023 

Vice President Mary Himmelberger called meeting of Bernville Borough Council to 
order Tuesday, April 4, 2023, at 7:00 PM in the Bernville Borough Hall at 6602 Bernville 
Rd. 

Present were Vice President Mary Himmelberger, Councilmember's Justin Kiebach,  
Gary Brown, Randolph Copenhaver, and Megan Heath. Secretary Brenda Strunk, and Michelle 
Mayfield, Esquire. Mayor Shawn Raup-Konsavage and President Wesley 
Raup­Konsavage and Councilmember Jason Wenrich were absent. 

Guests included Dale Balthaser, John Kissling, Luke Shultz, and Dennis Baver. 

Pledge to the Flag 

MOTIONS 

1. MOTION by COPENHAVER/BROWN to hire Zwicky's Processing to take away all the
tree and leaf waste at the borough recycling center. Motion carried unanimously.

2. MOTION by COPENHA VER/KIEBACH to patch potholes at a cost not to exceed
$6,000. Councilmembers Copenhaver & Kiebach will meet with Snyder's Landscaping
and Arlan Wessner Inc. to get prices and see who can complete the work first. Motion
carried unanimously.

3. MOTION by COPENHAVER/HEATH to accept the minutes of March 7, 2023. Motion
carried unanimously.

4. MOTION by KIEBACH/BROWN to pay bills listed on page 3. Motion carried
unanimously.

5. MOTION by KIEBACH/HEA TH to accept the treasurer report subject to audit. Motion
carried unanimously.

6. MOTION by BROWN/KIEBACH to accept the profit and loss subject to audit. Motion
carried unanimously.

GUESTS 

Luke Shultz, Shade Tree Commission member, reported that Clay Park cleanup was cancelled. 
Mr. Shultz also reported that Arbor Day will be April 29,2023 in Umbenhauer Park. Mr. Shultz 
asked the council where the STC can plant the new tree. Councilmembers stated that they should 
keep 5 feet off the roadway and use the STC's judgement. Mr. Shultz also reported the trash can 
in Clay Park needs emptied. 
Luke Shultz, as a borough resident, spoke to the council on possible code violations with the 
neighboring property and about potholes in the borough. 

Dale Balthaser, borough resident and owner of Bernville Auto Parts, stated that councilmember 
Megan Heath stopped in his store, and they spoke about the leaf vac and the hitch. Mr. Balthaser 
stated the swing away hitch will not work because the leaf vac weighs 800 lbs. and hangs 
unsupported. 
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